BOARD OF HEALTH MEETING MINUTES



Sutton Town Hall 4 Uxbridge Road Sutton, Massachusetts 01590 (508) 865-8727 Fax: (508) 865-8721

TOWN OF SUTTON MARCH 2, 2016

Meeting Location: Sutton Town Hall Meeting Room 1A

Members Present: John Silverberg, Diane Miller, Tammi Marois

Staff Present: Judy Bater

Absent: William Fredericks, Ken Malo, Jr., Cheryl Rawinski, James Malley

Guest/s Present: None

Call to Order: John Silverberg called to order the meeting of the Sutton Board of Health at 7:00 PM on March 2, 2016 in Sutton Town Hall Meeting Room 1A.

Minutes: Diane Miller made a MOTION to accept the minutes of April 2015, May 2015, September 2015, October 2015 Seconded by Tammi Marois. All in favour. Approved.

Department Update: On February 22, 2016 Monica Paseno of the Attorney General's Office performed a site visit with Cheryl Rawinski at 50 Colonial Road. This is a candidate for the receivership program. Five Guys Burgers have reached out to us and is moving right along. Ray completed his plan review of Star Bucks and a letter was sent out with his expectations.

Local Upgrades/Variances: None

Jim Malley Local Upgrade Approvals - Review: None

Old/New Business:

Review Well Regulations: John Silverberg mentioned the Well Regulations and the confusion associated with the Well Regulations. Judy stated that when Gross Alpha tests over 5 pCi/L you must then test for Radium 226 and Radium 228. The lab does not always pull enough sample. The person paying for the test must instruct the lab to run the additional test. Sometimes the well driller pulls the sample sometimes the lab pulls the sample. John asked what else is laborious. Judy stated still some confusion in regards to both the home owner and the well driller pulling the permit. Also, the requirements for the well plan are not clear. In regards to the statement required on the plan that states "no septic and wells exist within 100' of this well". John mentioned that an engineer submitted a well

plan and the well driller pulled the permit and the engineer did not stake out the well as he had not been paid. Jim was able to contact the well driller to inform him. Also, variance section of well regulation needs review.

Solid Waste Hauler Regulation Review: John mentioned that we finally have the final copy. Judy stated she removed a reference to an article mentioned in Section 9 as that was to do with the By-Law. We had added subject to random inspections Section 4. Tammi also reviewed the regulation and did not notate any issues. Diane asked about the recycling requirement. Judy stated that this was a request from Matt Stencil as it's a requirement of a Mass DEP Grant that he receives. Judy recommended a letter by sent to the hauler's so that they are aware of these upcoming changes specifically the integrated recycling price. Diane Miller agreed to send out a letter to see if we get any feedback.

Other Business: Diane Miller asked if we have heard of Super Lice. Judy stated no but she would have to ask Cheryl. Tammi asked if we have heard from Camp Blanchard. Judy stated not yet but she would be sending them a reminder email.

Next Meeting: March 22, 2016

Motion to Adjourn at 7:40 PM: Diane Miller - Seconded Tammi Marois - Unanimous - Approved.

_John Silverberg, Chairman

ABSENT William Fredericks, Vice Chairman

_Diane Miller, Member

_Tammi Marois, Member

ABSENT Ken Malo, Jr., Member